

CMD 23-M36.2

Date: 2023-10-30 File / dossier : 6.02.04 Edocs pdf: 7157980

Written submission from the **Town of Saugeen Shores**

Mémoire de la ville de Saugeen Shores

Regulatory Oversight Report for Canadian Nuclear Power Generating Sites: 2022 and Mid-term update for Ontario Power Generation's Pickering **Nuclear Generating Station**

Rapport de surveillance réglementaire des sites de centrales nucléaires au Canada: 2022 et Rapport de mi-parcours d'Ontario Power Generation pour la centrale nucléaire de Pickering

Commission Meeting

Réunion de la Commission

December 13 and 14, 2023

13 et 14 décembre 2023







Town of Saugeen Shores 600 Tomlinson Drive, P.O. Box 820 Port Elgin, ON N0H 2C0

Senior Tribunal Officer, Registry Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 280 Slater St, PO Box 1046 Stn. B Ottawa ON K1P 5S9

Email: interventions@cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca

October 30, 2023

Re: Public Meeting December 13, 2023 -- Regulatory Oversight Report on the Canadian Nuclear Power Generating Sites for 2022

I am pleased to provide this letter of support acknowledging Bruce Power's ongoing commitment to meet the Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission's regulatory requirements. Bruce Power's dedication to the safety of its employees, the community at large and the environment is commendable and appreciated.

For almost a quarter of a century, Bruce Power has contributed to our Town's economic well-being, not only as our most prominent employer but also a valued community partner. It has shown leadership by donating hundreds of thousands of dollars to important community projects, and by asking its suppliers to do the same.

Bruce Power is also leading the way on clean energy research through the Nuclear Innovation Institute, headquartered in our community. This group is helping to shape Canada's nuclear industry by embracing new thinking and new technologies.

The Town of Saugeen Shores is excited that Bruce Power has started the process to bring new nuclear generation to the Bruce Nuclear site. We understand the economic benefits this expansion will bring to our community; we look forward to working with Bruce Power to ensure Saugeen Shores has the infrastructure and housing to support the incoming skilled workforce.

On behalf of Council, I can say we are proud to have Bruce Power in our community and look forward to the next phase of their success.

Sincerely,

Luke Charbonneau, Mayor Town of Saugeen Shores

T 519.832.2008 F 519.832.2140

saugeenshores.ca @SaugeenShoresON







